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CREMATOR REPLACEMENT AND ASSOCIATED WORKS (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment, Housing, Infrastructure and Transport

Subject Matter

The Director of Community Services submitted Report CS.02/06 concerning the installation of replacement cremators and associated works required under new legislation on the control of mercury emissions from Crematoria by 2012.  Subject to approval of the Budget at the City Council meeting on 23 February 2006, capital funding of £450,000 in 2006/07 and £330,000 in 2008/09 had been included as part of the City Council's Capital Programme which would allow a phased approach to the work.

However, it had transpired that specialist contractors would be able to manufacture and install replacement cremators during 2006/07 whilst the Crematorium still operated, albeit at a reduced capacity.  Undertaking the work over one year would enable a more advantageous price from a specialist market.  The Director was seeking the funding of £330,000 in the 2008/09 Capital Programme to be brought forward to 2006/07.

The Director also submitted an evaluation matrix for the tenders which would be assessed on a mix of price and quality.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the City Council be recommended to approve the installation of two new cremators and associated works during 2006/07.

2.  That subject to the approval of the Budget on 23 February 2006, the City Council be recommended to bring forward the 'earmarked' capital resources of £330,000 from 2008/09 to 2006/07 producing a total Capital Budget of £780,000 to facilitate the award of works in 2006/07 of the replacement cremators and associated works at the Crematorium.

3.  That the tender evaluation matrix be approved.

Reasons for Decision

To provide secure capital funding for 2006/07 to enable the project to be awarded in 2006/07.

There are a limited number of specialist contractors available with possibly insufficient joint capacity to accommodate all the work in the future, up to the deadline of December 2012.

Completion of the project as soon as practicable will minimise the risk of additional inflation costs and/or profiteering by the limited number of suppliers.







